

Chancellor's Office

MEMORANDUM

To: Board of Trustees

President Mary Hornbuckle Vice President Dave Grant Clerk Lorraine Prinsky, Ph.D.

Trustee Jim Moreno Trustee Jerry Patterson

CC: Dr. Lori Adrian, President, Coastline

Mr. Wes Bryan, President, Golden West Dr. Dennis Harkins, President, Orange Coast

Mr. Andy Dunn, Vice Chancellor

From: Dr. Andrew C. Jones, Chancellor

Date: February 25, 2014

Re.: Faculty Hiring Update

Please find below an update regarding the full-time faculty hiring plan approved at the February 19, 2014 Board meeting.

After discussion, the Presidents have determined that the eight (8) additional faculty members will be hired as follows:

Coastline	2
Golden West	3
Orange Coast	<u>3</u>
Total Additional:	8

The college presidents will determine which disciplines are selected for recruitment based upon their campus processes. I will be forwarding the recommendation of the presidents regarding the disciplines at an upcoming Board meeting. Recruitments are underway for the initially identified positions and I anticipate that the additional position solicitations will be initiated no later than mid-March. The Academic Senates will work with the presidents to ensure that the hiring and tenure committees work expeditiously and thoroughly.

Per the recommendation, half of the anticipated Growth monies (\$978,407) will be used to recruit an additional eight (8) net, new full-time faculty and cover additional related instructional costs. The remainder of the anticipated Growth monies (\$978,407) will be used to fund the non-instructional costs related to attaining Growth (e.g., student services, technology, etc.).

Should you have any questions or need clarification, please direct your inquiries to Vice Chancellor Andy Dunn in my absence.